
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

May 5, 2005 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS  

  VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE  

  1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on 

file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions 

listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence 

of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that 

the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect 

field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1) North 19
th
 Place, from West Atkinson Avenue south to the alley – Two-Hour Parking 

 

2) North 32
nd

 Street, from West Hampton Avenue to a point 125 feet south – Two-Hour Parking 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  REMOVE WINTER PARKING ON THE NORTH 

  SIDE OF EAST LYON STREET FROM 

  NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE TO NORTH FRANKLIN PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

 Due to the installation of the "No Parking When Snowfall 4" or more" restriction on this 

block, the existing "No Parking December 1
st
 to March 1

st
" restriction is no longer needed.  We, 

therefore, recommend the removal of the above winter parking restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

  OF WEST MANITOBA STREET FROM  

SOUTH 50
TH

 STREET EAST TO THE ALLEY 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH 37
TH

 STREET FROM WEST HILDA PLACE 

  TO WEST FREDERICA PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF  

  WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE FROM A POINT 

  200 FEET WEST OF SOUTH 57
TH

 STREET TO  

  A POINT 30 FEET WEST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of the business owner at 5732 West 

Oklahoma Avenue to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists 

exiting the strip mall's driveway have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on West 

Oklahoma Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE EAST HALF OF 

  THE ALLEY BOUNDED BY WEST TRIPOLI AVENUE, 

  WEST HOWARD AVENUE, SOUTH 80
TH

 STREET  

AND SOUTH 83
RD

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET FROM WEST HOWARD AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 175 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

 This is in response to a request we received from the Howard Avenue Water Treatment 

Facility to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists 

exiting the treatment facility have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling on South 6
th

 Street 

when vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend 

the installing this restriction to increase sight visibility. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING ON EAST SIDE 

  OF NORTH 36
TH

 STREET FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE 

  SOUTH TO THE ALLEY 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Martinka to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation 

of this parking restriction will provide turnover parking on this block.  Since Mr. Martinka is the 

only property owner affected by this restriction, we have no objection to installing the parking 

restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  REMOVE PARKING RESTRTIONS  

  VARIOUS LOCATIONS 

  IN THE 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on 

file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions 

listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence 

of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that 

the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect 

field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1) North 12
th
 Street from West North Avenue to West Garfield Avenue – Two-Hour Parking 

 

2) North 29
th
 Street from West Brown Street to West North Avenue – Two-Hour Parking 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041683 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

  WEST KINNICKINNIC RIVER PARKWAY FROM 

  SOUTH 29
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 120 FEET WEST 
 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 
 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of St. Luke's Hospital to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 
 

 This request has been investigated our staff and our findings agreed upon by Milwaukee 

County Parks Department and Hospital Administration.  Our study shows that various additions 

to St. Luke's Hospital have generated substantial additional traffic that necessitates the 

installation of the no parking restriction to maintain through traffic flow on West Kinnickinnic 

River Parkway. 
 

 We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the above-captioned parking 

change. 
 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


